Huskisson Woollamia Community Voice- Minutes General Meeting – Monday 10th April 2017 Chairperson Garry Kelson

Apologies: John & Mary Ramm, Eddie & Sue Smith, Greg & Cheryl Clark, Steve Murphy, Clr Greg Watson, Clr John Levett, Nina Douglas, Paul Sutton & Blair Keane

Previous Minutes February 2017 Moved and accepted (Mark Wareham/John Hudson)

Attendance 9

Treasurers Report: Geoff Barlow- Opening Balance \$2334.94. -\$150 Clean Up Aust. Day, \$150 Shoalhaven It has been put in the budget 18-19 for planning and Internet, \$124 Aust. Post ,\$543.78 Dog Tidy Bags. Closing balance \$1527.16. Incoming SCC \$150. Discussion re dog tidy bags.1. No further bags to HWCV meeting. One sponsor donation of \$200 for Vincentia site outstanding.

St near Taxi rank. 2 parallel parking spaces will be provided.

SCC proposed pathway at Watt St. (outside Primary School side entrance)

combined with Clean Up Aust. Day, 25-30 people attended CUAD but only 6 for the BBQ and they were from out of the area.

narrow 1.1 mt.r wide -HWCV has been lobbying for the past 2 years - individual councillors agreed to pursue as it is a public safety issue. Motion was adopted at Council meeting (26/03) to construct new crossing in 17-18 budget.

RMS early investigation of the intersection at Princes Highway and Island Point Road. Submissions invited. HWCV to write a submission including JB Road/Highway as well..

SCC- the next meeting has been moved from Huskissonnear the Leisure Centre. Plans are on view at the to Wandandian Hall 26.4.17

CC in letter from Martin Benge re Huskisson Swimming Pool to be kept open till 1st week in May. Because of the late start to the season/bad weather. SCC Draft Economic development Stratergy19/4-16/5 to cover the next 10 years

SCC re Closure of a number of Community Centres. Council resolved at meeting in Feb to work with the community to gauge community uses of Parks, Reserves and Community Halls. Garry Kelson to sit on will contact Council. working sub- committee.

SCC Regional DA at St Georges Basin 15 buildings including 88 2br apartments ++ and commercial space. Application not supported by SCC has gone straight to JRPP.

documentary. Cultivating Murder-Killing of Glen Turner.

SCC Sewerage facilities to Woollamia Village. Applied to State Government for subsidy. There is no funding available. SCC will have to fully fund project.



PO Box 65 Huskisson NSW 2540 Tel: 4441 5034 exec@hwcv.org.

19-20 for construction.

General Business: Secretary for HWCV Steve Murphy has stepped down as Secretary, Sue Smith has Plantation Point until covering sponsorship received. 2. spoken with Garry (she will be relocating to the area in No more bags to be purchased till further discussion at May) offering to take the position. Garry has nominated her .Agreed unanimously.

Clean Up Aust. Day-Paul Sutton local convenor. Correspondence: SCC re No Stopping zone on Owen HWCV has supported this in the past, but this year there were 2 groups one at Sanctuary Point and things became quite messy . HWCV will only support CUAD if it is in the Huskisson/Woollamia area through Paul. Combined CCB meeting Garry will attend- discussion SCC \$100 from Council to hold Neighbour Day. It was about revamping so that items can be put on the agenda. 16 out of 28 CCB's generally attend. Rabbit culling - there has been an increase in numbers. Prolific around Moona Moona Ck, Huskisson Beach SCC Moona Moona bridge shared pathway. It is very and along the pathway. Request from HWCV to SCC to bait the area.

> Geoff Barlow asked if Steve Murphy attended the meeting on The Future of a JB Marine Centre. (Educational & Tourism). Jan Bruck & Steve Murphy attended-very 'conceptual' at this time. Leslie Lockwood noted this is similar to a previous plan that could not gain required funding.

> Leslie Lockwood- re Leisure Centre plans to move the Library, Netball courts and Skate park etc to the area

Leisure Centre. Garry if the Leisure Centre precinct goes ahead fully Huskisson Community Centre could ultimately be sold (+ others)..

Peter Mausli- enquired re kayak launching facility at the end of Dent St. Garry said work had already started. Peter also asked who would be responsible for the verge on the reserve on Currambene Creek at Woollamia. It is eroding and trees are falling into the creek. He has had no response from council. HWCV

Meeting Closed 8.00pm. Next meeting 17 June 2017.